
ANNUAL RTPORT
OF

Tne ONrnRlo HlsroRtcAl SoclETY

2003

34 Parkview Avenue,
Willowdale, Ontario, M2N 3Y2

416.226.9011
Fax: 416,226.2740

ohs@ontariohistorica lsociety. ca
www. o nta rio hi stori ca lsociety. ca



PnrgoeNr's RepoRt

Our year began auspiciousty on a lovety afternoon in May 2003 with the Honours and Awards
ceremony hetd at the John McKenzie House on the day after our annuat meeting. Our special
guest was our patron Lieutenant Governor James Bartteman, who was honoured along with
other award recipients when he received the Joseph Brant Award for his book Out of
lAuskoka. Proving what a remarkabte man he is, barely nine months later, on March 30,2004,
the Lieutenant Governor launched his second book On Six Continents at an event at the
Munk Centre, University of Toronto, that I was happy to attend.

Editor Rae Fteming's first issue of Ontario History was unveited at a reception after the
November Board meeting when we welcomed contributors and members of the editoriat
committee. Rae's second issue, on an agricuttural theme, is being presented on May 1,2004
when we gather for tea after the annual meeting.

One of the hightights of the year was wetcoming Ontario's new Minister of Cutture Madeteine
Meitleur, who chatted with the many guests and toured the newty-refurbished John McKenzie
House when she attended our second Heritage Day cetebration on February 16,2004. Earlier
in the day, the Executive Director and I attended the Minister's unveiting of a ptaque
commemorating the 90th anniversary of the Etgin and Winter Garden Theatres, restored by the
Ontario Heritage Foundation.

Patricia Nea[ and I also had several meetings with Deputy Minister Terry Smith, both when she
visited the John McKenzie House and at her office, when we were accompanied by Dorie
Bitlich, Chair of the OHS Museums Committee.

It has been a busy and interesting year and I have enjoyed attending gatherings with members
of a number of historical societies around the province. I thank them for their warm wetcomes.
I woutd atso [ike to thank atl of the Board for their hetp and cooperation, especiatty our past
president Lydia Ross Alexander, who has devoted many years to the service of The Ontario
Historicat Society and is leaving the Board this year. I am grateful too for the strength and
initiative of our Executive Director, Patricia Neat, who has met atl chattenges with grace. ln
passing the gavel to Professor Brian Osborne, I wish him wett and hope that his term as OHS
President witt be a rewarding one.

Jean Murray Cote

President
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Execurrve DtnrcroR's REponr

As I took back on 2003 it was a year of great achievement for The Ontario Historicat Society.

The year began with hearings into the ctosure of St. Atban's cemetery in Patgrave, Ontario.

The decision of the Licence Appeat Tribunat, issued in March 2003, was another victory for the

OHS. The Tribunat ruted that the closure of 5t. Atban's Cemetery "is not in the pubtic interest".
None of our opponents appeated the Tribunat's decision within the 30-day timit. That was not

to prevent the owner from re-apptying later in the year. A decision on this action is stitt
pending.

ln February 2003, we hetd our first Heritage Day reception to kick off Heritage Week and to

thank the many votunteers, donors, members and supporters of the OHS. ln spite of the cotd,

snowy weather our event was wetl attended and guests were treated to an exceptionat [ine-

up of food, wine, trufftes and music. The Honourabte David Tsubouchi, Minister of Culture,
joined our cetebrations and shared his vision of Ontario's heritage.

Later that Spring the OHS and other heritage stakehotders joined Minister Tsubouchi to discuss

proposed changes to the Ontario Heritage Act. New heritage [egistation was introduced
before the Ontario government's summer recess. Unfortunatety an etection was catled before

we coutd reatize our goats for a new Acf .

May is atways a busy month and last year was no exception. Our AGM was hetd the first
Saturday of the month fottowed by our Honours & Awards presentation on Sunday. Deputy

MinisterTheresa (Terry) Smith brought greetings from the Province and assisted in the awards'
presentations. Perfect weather contributed to making this event the best ever! Our bus tour
to Peterborough was 'sotd out'. An enjoyabte day was spent touring the Canadian Canoe

Museum and Lang Pioneer Vittage with a deticious lunch stop at Hutchison House Museum. The

month ended with our annual book sate during Doors Open. More than 600 visitors toured the
John McKenzie House during this poputar weekend event.

Three summer students assisted the OHS with a number of new initiatives in 2003. Rebecca

Btackman began the formidabte task of organizing the many boxes of fites in the Society's

possession and Harsha Raghuraman worked on the devetopment of a media database. Wasay

Rizwan returned to further devetop the OHS website. Wasay continues to offer his services

to the Society as a votunteer and we are grateful to him for sharing his time and expertise.

The OHS co-sponsored a workshop by the Canadian Conservation lnstitute in September entitted

"storage Ptanning for Culturat Facitities". This two-day workshop, hetd at the Simcoe County

Museum in Minesing, was futty booked.
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In the Fat[, Benjamin Moore & Co. Ltd. and Community Foundations of Canada announced the
success of our grant apptication to repaint the interior of the John McKenzie House. We
worked with our [oca[ Benjamin Moore paint retaiter, Jane Gerbasi of Upper Canada Decorating
Centre, and historian, George Duncan, to select an appropriate cotour scheme. The grant
covered the cost of the paint and suppties as wetl as funds to repair the ptaster.

The tong'awaited Ontario Heritage Directory was released in December 2003. This
comprehensive guide to more than 1800 heritage sites and organizations in Ontario has been
very wetl received and eticits much praise. The Directory has proven to be one of the more
vatuabte reference guides and is usefuI for planning trips.

We continue to work with a local insurance broker to develop a tow-cost Directors and
Officers Liabitity Insurance package for our affitiated societies. More than 20% of our affitiated
societies expressed an interest in this initiative when first contacted in tate September. We
hope that our efforts resutt in attractive insurance rates for our affitiates in the near future.

We continue to wetcome all donations with open arms. Some of the more unusual donations in
the last year inctude a targe cottection of toy sotdiers, the contents of a home, and six buriat
plots. The buriat plots are tocated in a non-denominational cemetery within the City of Toronto
and are avaitable for purchase below market vatue.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve as Executive Director of The Ontario Historicat Society.
It has been a pteasure to work with such a dedicated staff and informed Board of Directors.
We have seen some positive resutts from new initiatives that witt altow the organization to
grow in 2004, particularty in the areas of member services and education. I took forward to
our future accomptishments!

Patricia K. Neat
Executive Director
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Tneasunen's Rrpont - Yean ENDTNG Decemsrn 31, 2003

The 2003-year was another chattenging year for the Ontario Historical Society.

The Society had to not onty cover normal operating costs but atso the legat costs retating to
Cemetery Defence. The Society has taken great strides to meet this chaltenge and we are

satisfied with the arrangements that have been made to pay down this debt.

ln coming to grips with these issues it was agreed that the Society needed a sound Business

Ptan for 2004. As part of that Ptan it was agreed that the Society had to have a reatistic
assessment of what had transpired in 2003.

2003 Achievements

ln spite of considerabte chatlenges, 2003 was marked by some significant achievements.

At the Board levet, attention was paid to improving the climate of trust and openness.

The Executive Director clearly improved the operations of the office and the Society's retations
with the Government of Ontario.

ln the area of pubtications the new editor has produced improved editions of Ontario History
and the Society issued an Ontario Heritage Directory that has been wett received.

Steps were atso taken to ensure that the Board had a better understanding of the financial
situation of the Society.

2003 Disappointments

Amidst the achievements there were disappointments.

The issue of Cemetery Defence was the major disappointment of tast year. The reason it was

the major disappointment was that it retates to atl of the other issues.

It impacted on the financiat position of the Society, which has;

- Shown the importance of having a fundraising ptan (this shoutd have been in ptace previousty)
- Consumed a tot of the Board's time as far as trying to come to terms with the financial
statements retating to cemetery defence,
- Deftected, to a certain extent, the Board's abitity to affectivety set poticy and direction
for the Society

The whote issue of Cemetery Defence atso brings up the issue of proper ptanning ' funding
strategy, budgeting, anatyzing the potentiat outcomes, asking the question "Does this program

benefit the Society's mandate?"
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Financial Situation

Turning from broad issues to specific finances, in terms of revenue in 2003 the Society had
gross revenues [inctuding the Foundation] of just under 5390,000, a modest decrease from
2002. Gross expenditures [i.e. including the costs of the Foundation] were just over S415,000.
This was a reduction of nearty 570,000 from the previous year as carefut attention was paid to
cost controts White our operating grant was increased and pubtication sales increased by over
50% [because of the Directory] our Progam revenue appears to have declined.l

ln spite of this prudent approach the Society stitt incurred a deficit of over 525,000. White
this was a significant improvement over 2002, when the Society's deficit was nearty 590,000,
it is obviousty not sustainabte. An anatysis of the Batance Sheet shows that our Net Asset
position has detiorated by nearly 50% in the past two years, largety as a result of the
expenditures on Cemetery Defence.

Our net assets cannot be atlowed to deteriorate further. The Society witt realize a modest
surptus, and improved programming, in 2004 with the hetp of two new grants which were
apptied for in 2003 and received in 2004.

Key Objectives for 2004

Looking forward, we have three key objectives for 2004:

1] Continue to work with the Council of New Tecumseth on issues retating to the Banting
Estate;
2l Settte outstanding tegat issues;
3l Commit the Society to a ptanned program of Fund Raising.

Joe Martin
Treasurer

1 'Other' revenue more than doubted and the Society had a dectine in revenue from Ontario History. The reason
for this is that our royatty payments historically (prior to 2003) were entered as Ontario History revenues. ln
2003 the royatty cheques went into Other Revenues rather than Ontario History Other. ln 2004 we wilt revert to
the status quo ante.
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MemsrRsHtp

2003 was a great year for The Ontario Historical Society.

Every year I have the pleasure of adding new members and subscribers to our list of existing
vatued members. This year we have added 115 new members, for a total membership of 1401

as of December 31, 2003.

With your support we were abte to upgrade our computerized program, and our website. lt is
the continuous updating that enabtes att of us to retrieve and share valuabte information and

to communicate by phone, fax, mait and email.

The service we offer is constantty improving and your friendty response is a confirmation that
you enjoy and appreciate what we do. I can assure you that your ideas and your concerns do

receive my immediate attention.

As of January 2004 we are abte to use the new membership software for our mailings. This

new program wi[[ enabte us to update our records with more accuracy, print members'
correspondence, track our donors and generate tax receipts.

Effective June 2003, membership fees were increased as a result of increasing paper' postage

and other costs. But the good news is that as of January 2004 your membership fee is tax
deductible.

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to work with you and making 2003 an interesting and

enjoyable year. This was possibte because of your great support, interest, and participation.

I sincerety hope that you witt continue to be a partner of The Ontario Historicat Society.

Christina Perfetto
Membership Coordinator
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ConnuNrcATtoNs

2003 was an incredibty busy year for the communications aspect of the OHS, and my first full
year as the part time Communications Director/Editor.

The OHS Bulletin, the main communications tool of the OHS, continues to enjoy support and
interest from the heritage community in atl regions of Ontario. lt was pubtished five times in
2003: lssues # 138 - 142 (February, April, June, September & December). Heritage and arts
organizations regutarly submit their material to the Bultetin. I enjoyed interviewing people
for articles, editing and devetoping stories, working on the design and layout features, attracting
new advertisers, and working with the regular contributors. Thank you to contributing editors
Marjorie Stuart and Pat & Chris Raibte, and to Rob Leverty for his artictes and many interesting
photographs. 2000 copies of the OHS Bulletin are printed each issue with many being distributed
by Rob Leverty at programs and events. lt is atso posted on the OHS website. The newstetter
continues to receive positive comments about its content and [ook.

ln 2003, with the hetp of Natasha Urlic, we produced many pubticity emaits in the form of
PDFs, a preferred format by many. A great deal of ftyers, invitations, and handouts were
produced for the various events hosted by the OHS. Natasha hetped greatty in many ways in
retation to communications, inctuding her aptitude for computers and troubteshooting - thank
you Natasha for atl your hetp. Atso thank you to Carlos Faria for regutarty making photocopies
of ftyers and other promotional material for mailings and general distribution and for putting
together information packages, carrying heavy boxes of directories, and hetping with event
set up. Thank you to votunteer Pearl Hui for taking time to organize and fite members'
newstetters.

Heritage Day 2003 was a great success. A first of its kind reception for the OHS, many people
attended this event. I enjoyed the chatlenge of attracting new sponsors and supptiers inctuding
Chef Frederick Oh of Eidoton Catering and Terrence Tait of Joseph's Estate Wines. Both
continue an exceltent on-going relationship with the OHS which benefits atl parties.

The 2004 edition of the Ontario Heritage Directory was taunched in November, after much
work. Natasha Urtic prepared the 1800+ tistings through months of phone catls, emaits, and
other notices. I formatted each listing, compited ittustrations and laid out the 222 page book.
Versatet Printing did an excetlent job of designing a cover and printing and binding the Directory.
This was a huge project but wetl worth the wait as it has been setting wetl and has received
many comments on how useful it is. This is in part due to the fact that a detaited index was
devetoped, and many organizations now have emait and web addresses.

The OHS webmaster, Wasay Rizwan has spent a great deal of votunteer time keeping the
website updated with a variety of requests inctuding: links, events, special promotions,
photographs, news items, and general updating of the site. Thank you Wasay for atl your hetp
with keeping the website current and retevant.

2003 was a busy year with a [ot of communications work being done in atl areas to get the OHS
message out to our members and the general pubtic.

Sheita Creighton
Communications Director/ Editor
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EoroR's Reponr ron Orrlnto Hsronv 2003

Since taking over as editor on 9 May 2003, I have achieved several goals, the most important to
give Onta rio History more respect among readers inside and outside academic circles. More

academics now seem interested in being pubtished in the journat, and I no longer hear comments
that the journat is onty for graduate students. At the same time, the journal continues to
wetcome graduate students, for the rote of a journat is to encourage young scholars. As far as

I can see, the journal is promoting young schotars white attracting schotars who have been

contributing to their fietds for years.

I have increased the number of ittustrations for each articte, and have added colour to the
cover both front and back, which makes the journal more attractive visuatty. The cut tines
have become informative mini-essays, and have drawn favorabte comments.

Last December, I met with Coach House Press and negotiated a good deat for printing the
Spring issue. Since that press is smalt, I coutd deal directty with the owner, manager and

designer. Unfortunatety Coach House Press has no maiting service. I could have hired a maiting
house but instead worked out a deal with a neighbouring coupte who have had experience in
maiting pubtications. We have spent many hours creating maiting labels, sticking tabets to
envetopes, stuffing them with OH and taking the envetopes to a nearby post office. lt has

been a good learning experience.

Thanks to the work of the Executive Director in creating speciat invitations and arranging for
food and wine, we launched the Autumn issue of Ontario History on November 1, 2003 at the
John McKenzie House, giving the journal added pubticity. We hope to entertain an equatty
enthusiastic group of people on May 1,2004 for the launch of the Spring issue.

White speaking to various ctubs - the Canadian Ctub of Kingston, for instance, and various
historicat societies in the province - | hand out copies of our OHS membership and OH

subscription flyer, encouraging members of these audiences to join the society and to subscribe

to the journat. I have had some success.

The Spring issue 2004 of Ontario History is on the theme of agriculture. lt contains the usual

four artictes with about ten book reviews, atong with a colour cover front and back. By the
time this report is read, most subscribers witl have received their copies. The theme of the
Autumn issue 2004 witt be Ontario Natives, and for the Spring issue 2005, in atl liketihood our
theme witt be Ontario architecture.

ln conclusion, I am pteased with the direction of the journat, and took forward to four more
issues.

R B Fleming,
Editor, Ontario History
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Musrums Commrree

My first year as the Chair of the Museums Committee has been very exciting and satisfying, no
smatl thanks to the very competent OHS staff, colteagues on the Board, and especiatty my
fettow Committee members.

The Museums Committee began the year by brainstorming and prioritizing a number of potential
ideas to share information and develop tools to hetp museums throughout the province. An
outline of how museums can use their Business Numbers and Vendor Permits to accesswhotesate
pricing was compited; the feasibitity of using Canada Post's business reply envelopes was
investigated; the Artifact ldentification Workshop Series was devetoped and taunched; a
workshop on the apptication of the Freedom of lnformation and Protection of Privacy Act was
organized; and the membership has been notified for input on the potential creation of a
directory of heritage-retated capital and endowment fundraising campaigns for promotion
through the OHS Buttetin and website.

Our Committee took the opportunity of the recent provincial etection and appointment of a
new Minister of Cutture to raise concerns regarding funding levets for the Community Museum
Operating Grant program and the critical need for capitat project funding as wett as to
encourage a review of the Devetopment ChargesAct and/or Ontario Tritlium Foundation funding
etigibitity in order to increase capital funding sources for Ontario's museums. As part of the
Society's detegation to Deputy Minister of Cutture, Terry Smith, I was particutarty pteased to
be abte to present these concerns directty to Ms. Smith and discuss potential strategies for
improvement.

With the very capabte assistance of my Committee members and OHS staff, as welt as the
invatuable input of the Society's members, I took forward to continuing our achievements
next year to address the needs of the museum community in Ontario.

Dorie Bittich
Chair, OHS Museums Committee
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Award Winner Book Title

Atison Prentice Award Etten Anderson Judging Bertha Witson: Law as

Large as Life (2001)

B. Napier Simpson Jr.
Award

Heritage Markham

Carnochan Award Rodger E. Renton

Dorothy Duncan Award Not awarded.

Fred Landon Award Heather Robertson Magicat, Mysterious: Lake of the
Woods (2003)

Kingsvitte-Gosfietd
Heritage Society

Kingsvilte 1790-2000: A Strot[
Through Time(2003), volumes 1&2

J.J. Tatman Award Robert Cushman Fifty Seasons at Stratford (2002)

Joseph Brant Award John Benttey Mays Arrivats: Stories from the History

of Ontario

Museum Award of
Excettence

Pickering Museum
Vittage

RK Cooper Living History
Award

Not awarded.

Scadding Award of
Excettence

Curators, Women's
lnstitutes Tweedsmuir
History

HoNouns & Aunos 2004 WtNNEns

Tnr 2004 HoNouns & Awnnos
WILL BE PRESENTED ON

SuNorY, JuHe 13 rr 2:30 p.m.

Ar rHE JoHN McKruztr Housr,
34 PmrvrEW AvENUE, Wtllowoltr, Ouranto

Rrcrprtou FoLLows
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Locru- Socrenes Conmrree

The Board of Directors accepted the fottowing organizations as affitiates of The Ontario
Historical Society:

Februa 8. 2003
Purpte Hitts Arts and Heritage Society, Creemore
Friends of Gtanmore Nationat Historic Site, Bettevitte
Friends of St. Andrew's Stone Church, Catedon East
Finnish Canadian Historical Society, Sudbury
Brougham Pioneer Christian Church Cemetery Brougham

Mav 3, 2003
South Dumfries Historical Society
Museum Volunteer Group, Mndsor

Septbember 6, 2003
Satt Springs Church Heritage Society, Brantford

Novem 1. 2003
Heritage Pathways, Markdate
Manitouwadge Archival and Historical Society
Etgin and Area Heritage Society

Feb 14. 2004
The Cutinary Historians of Ontario

Ross Wattace
Chair, Local Societies Committee
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Eoucmrou Pnocums

ln the winter of 2003, the OHS presented numerous programs across Ontario. ln partnership
with the Sheffietd Park Btack History Museum, the OHS gave a workshop entitted Catologuing
and Researching Your Museum Collection at the Heritage Church in Cottingwood. The OHS

presented Preserving Ontario's Heritage to the Scarborough Rotary Ctub. The OHS organized
an animated a two day workshop which was sponsored by the Archives Association of Ontario
entitted Different Approaches to Gathering Oral History in London. The OHS gave another
ora[ history workshop at Montgomery's Inn for the Etobicoke Cottegiate Enrichment Ctass

which was preparing to cetebrate its 75th High Schoot Anniversary. At the request of the
Mnjikaning First Nation, the OHS gave a museum devetopment workshop at Rama.

ln the spring of 2003, the OHS participated in Rants, Rafls and Rogues, at the Tatbot
Bi-Centennial Living History Conference which was held in St. Thomas. On Saturday, April 12,
2003 the OHS co-sponsored aVictorian Gardening workshop with Voyageur Heritage Network
and the Ctark House Museum in Powassan.

f n May, the OHS again hosted Doors Open Toronto in partnership with the Cutture Division,
City of Toronto. OHS staff and votunteers conducted tours and a book sate at the John McKenzie
House.

ln June, the OHS participated in the 2nd Annual Grey County Btack History Event - Family
History:Your Life Line at Ayton. This event was co-sponsored by the Grey County Archives,
the Durham and District Chamber of Commerce and the Bruce and Grey Branch of the Ontario
Geneatogicat Society (OGS). The OHS also participated in the inaugural meeting of Heritage
Pathways which included a bus tour of the historic Otd Durham Road and the recent rectamation
and restoration of the Martin-Hatstead Pioneer Cemetery near Kimberley.

ln the summer of 2003, the OHS conducted seven workshops for youth from across Canada at
Historica's National Heritage Fair (Sudbury 2003) in conjunction with the City of Greater
Sudbury Heritage Museums. The OHS had a site visit and consuttation with the Northern
Ontario Railroad Museum and Heritage Centre in Capreol. The OHS and Anderson Farm Museum
in Livety co-sponsored the workshop The History and Culture of Blueberries in Northern
Ontario.

In the autumn of 2003, the OHS and the Voyageur Heritage Network co-sponsored the workshop
lnterpreting and Preserving Family Photos and Documenfs which was hosted by the Commanda
Generat Store Museum in Commanda.

From May until December 2003, with the financial support of Canada's National History Society,
the OHS presented a new program across the Province entitted Ontario's Cemeteries -The

Struggle for the Public lnterest. The fottowing organizations and institutions invited the OHS

to present this program: Oshawa-Whitby Branch of the Ontario Geneatogical Society (OGS),

Aurora Rotary Ctub, Toronto Branch OGS, United Empire Loyalists, Otd Durham Road Pioneer
Cemetery Committee, Centennial Museum, York Region Branch OGS, Ontario Archaeotogical
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Society, The Ontario Provinciat Potice Museum, Windsor's Community Museum, the Essex County
Historical Cemeteries Preservation Society, Oxford Branch OGS, Pickering Township Historical
Society, London-Middtesex Branch OGS, Lennox and Addington County Historical Society, Town
of Huntsvitte and the Huntsvitte Cemetery Board and the Sautt Ste. Marie Branch OGS. Wett
attended programs inctuding tours and site visits to cemeteries and abandoned buriat sites
were hetd in the fottowing towns, cities, township, counties and regions: Oshawa, Aurora,
Toronto (2), Pricevitte, Coltingwood, Grey County, Richmond Hitt, York Region, Sheguindah,
Manitoutin lsland, Orittia, Huntsvitle, Muskoka, Woodstock, London, Windsor, Essex County,
Napanee, Lennox and Addington County, Township of Stone Mitts, King City, Pickering Township,
Durham Region, Prince Township and Sautt Ste. Marie.

ln 2003, the OHS hosted numerous events at the John McKenzie House including: the Annual
Women's Cutinary Network Awards Night; the National Sates Conference for Dundurn Press;
Canada's National History Society and judges from across Canada for the 2003 Governor
General's Awards for exceltence in Teaching Canadian History and the Annual Meeting and
Luncheon of the Huguenot Society of Canada.

Numerous OHS outreach programs and activities were hetd throughout 2003 inctuding: Preserving
Ontario's Post at the Leaside Branch of the Toronto Pubtic Library and at the Presteign-
Woodbine United Church in East York; Tour of Historical Burial Sites from Sandwich to Kingsville
with the Essex County Historical Cemeteries Preservation Society and Windsor's Community
Museum; Celebrating the Life of Elijah Piecraft with the Ontario Guitd of Town Criers at the
Sheffietd Park Black History Museum; the stide show and lecture by Harvey Medtand based on
his book Tombstone Tales from Ontario Cemeteries at the Etobicoke Historicat Society and
the Muskoka Heritage Foundation; CelebratingThe Augustine Cemetery Dedication in Kingsvitte
with descendents; The Antarctic Adventures of Thomas McLeod at the Kingston Historical
Society; Celebrating the Governor General's Caring Canadian Award to OHS member Carotynn
Wilson; Migration of ltalians to Ontario at the King Township Historical Society and Bringing
Local History Alive f or the Sautt Ste. Marie Museum'sAnnual Votunteer Luncheon.

Rob Leverty
Program Director
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1 3-1 5 Jan
1 3-Jan
1 3-Jan
14-Jan
1 5-Jan
1 5-Jan
20-Jan
22-Jan
23-Jan
27-Jan
28-Jan
28-Jan
29-Jan
04-Feb
07-Feb
07-Feb
07-Feb
08-Feb
10-Feb
17-Feb
17-Feb
1 8-Feb
1 8-Feb
19-Feb
24-Feb
24-Feb
1-2 Mar
18-lv{ar
19-lvtar
19-iriar
19-lvlar
24-tlar
24-tAar
26-lrtar
29-irlar
29-A,lar
31-lvlar
01-Apr
08-Apr
08-Apr

Pnocmms, SeRvtces & EveNrs 2003

St. Atban's Cemetery Tribunat
Human Resources Committee Meeting
United Way seminar
Finance Committee Meeting
Meeting with Affitiated Society
EnAbting Change Partnership Meeting
United Way seminar
EnAbting Change Partnership Program Meeting
Friends of Archives of Ontario Meeting
United Way seminar
Human Resources Committee Meeting
Pre Budget Consuttation
Meeting with Donor
Presentation to Scarboro Rotary Ctub
Meeting with Provincial Archivist
OHS Foundation Meeting
Admin & Finance Committee Meeting
Board of Director's Meeting
Workshop - Catalogue/ Research Museum Coltections
Heritage Day Launch &, Reception
Editoriat Search Committee Meeting
MTO Workshop 427 Extension
Banting Meeting
EnAbting Change Partnership Meeting
Workshop - Ora[ History
EnAbting Change Partnership Meeting
Workshop - Orat History OHS/MO partnership
EQAO Focus Group
OHS/CHO Regional Network Meeting
Workshop - Est. a New Museum
Meeting with Affiliated Society
Editoriat Search Committee
YDAMG Meeting
Niagara Region Meetings/Museum/Fdn/Society
Heritage Marketptace
Workshop - Fundraising in Challenging Times
Meeting with New Affitiate
Ministry of Cutture Cemetery Preservation Meeting
Cdn Textile Museum meeting
Nominations Com mittee Teleconference

Meeting with Heritage Partner
Meeting with Voyageur Heritage Network
OHS Foundation Teteconference

Workshop - Victorian Gardening
Editorial Search Committee Teteconference

Finance Committee Meeting
Meeting with Ministry of Culture Representative
Meeting with New Affitiate
CAPHC Conference/AGM
Chiefswood Six Nations Reserve/ Bet[ Homestead
Meeting with Affitiated Society
Opening of the 4th Session of the 37th Partiament

Toronto
Wittowdate
Whitby
Wiltowdate
Whitchurch-Stouffvi tte
Wittowdale
Whitby
Toronto
Wittowdate
Whitby
Wittowdale
Toronto
Toronto
Scarborough
Wittowdate
Wittowdate
Wiltowdate
Witlowdate
Cottingwood
Wittowdate
Wittowdate
AtIiston
AItiston
Toronto
Etobicoke
Toronto
London
Toronto
Bettevitte
Rama
Sheddon
Witlowdate
Bowmanvitte
Niagara/Queenston
St. Thomas
St. Thomas
Utopia
Wittowdate
Toronto
Kirktand Lake/Rich.
Hitt/Toronto
Witlowdate
Callander
Haiteybury/Toronto/W
ittowdale
Powassan
Kingston/lndian
River/Toronto
Wittowdale
Toronto
St. George
Brantford
Brant County
Manvers Twp
Toronto

09-Apr
11-Apr
11-Apr

12-Apr
14-Apr

'16-Apr

22-Apr
26-Apr
26-Apr
27-Apr
29-Apr
30-Apr

14



02-May
03-May
03-May
04-May
05-May
06-May
07-May
09-May
09-May
11-May
12-May
14-May
14-May
15-May
20-May
21-May
21-May
24-May
24/25 May
24/25 May
26-May
29-May
30-May
02-Jun
06-Jun
06-Jun
07-Jun
09-Jun
10-Jun
14-Jun
16-Jun
17-Jun
19-Jun
22-Jun
23-Jun
23-Jun
24-Jun
25-Jun
25-Jun
26-Jun
26-Jun
08-Jut
08-Jut
10-Jut
13-Jut
14-Jut
15-Jut
15-Jut
17-Jut
20-Jut
24-Jul
24-27 Jul
28-Jut
29-Jut
30-Jut

Wittowdate
Wi[[owdate
Witlowdate
Wittowdate
Peterborough
Oshawa
Toronto
Wittowdate
Wittowdate
Engtehart
Willowdate
Richmond Hitt
Wittowdate
Barrie
Peterborough
Toronto
Lakefietd
Peterborough
Witlowdate
Willowdate
North York
Toronto
Aurora
Unionvitle
Witlowdate
Witlowdate
Witlowdale
Toronto
Toronto
Oakvitte
Toronto
Peterborough
Witlowdate
Wittowdate
Napanee
Aurora
Witlowdate
Toronto
Toronto
Toronto
New Liskeard
Wittowdate
Toronto
Deloro
5udbury
CapreoI
Livety
Toronto
Toronto
St. Thomas
Oakvitte
Witlowdate
Bethany
Wittowdate
Toronto

Pnocmms, SeRvrcrs & EveNrs 2003

Admin & Finance Committee Meeting
Board of Director's Meeting
OHS Annual General Meeting
Honours & Awards Presentation
OHS Bus Tour
Presentation to Whitby Oshawa OGS
OHA info session Ministry of Cutture
Meeting with Heritage Partner
Editorial Meeting of OH
25th Anniv Eng. Historical Museum
Meeting with Heritage Partner
Presentation to York Region OGS
Meeting with Heritage Partner
427 Extension Stakehotder Meeting
Meeting with Donor
Presentation to UEL Toronto Branch
ROM tour Christ Church Community Museum
Hutchison House Museum Anniversary
Doors Open Toronto
OHS Book Sale
Presentation to Toronto Branch OGS
Archives of Ont 100th anniversary
Museums Committee Meeting
Meeting with Affitiated Society
Admin & Finance Committee Meeting
OHS Foundation Meeting
Board of Director's Meeting
Archives Assn of Ont Anniversary
Presentation at East York Community Council
Ont. Mititary Modeting Assn partnership
Donor Visit
OTMP Marketing Seminar
Ontario History Editorial Meeting
Rental Women's Cutinary Network
Regional Heritage Network Partnership
Presentation to Aurora Rotary Club
Meeting with Friends of Archives
Finance Committee Meetin g

Donor Retationship Management Seminar
Labour & Emptoyment Workshop
100th Anniv. & Opening Cerem. OHF Ptaque Unveiting
Donor Meeting
Presentation to City of Toronto
Deloro Mine Site Ctean-up Project with Min of Env
Workshops (7 presented) Ntt Youth Heritage Fair
Northern Railroad Museum Tour
Workshop - Btueberries
OH meeting with University of Toronto
Meeting of Cemetery Preservation Committee
Tatbot Settlement rededication of cairn
Meeting with Corporate Sponsor
Cdn Ntt History Society rentat
Manvers Twp Historical Society Awards
North York Rotary Club rental
Meeting with Ministry of Cutture Representative
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30-Jut
30-Jut
02-Aug
09-Aug
12-Aug
'12113 Aug
28-Aug
03-Sep
05-Sep
05-Sep
06"Sep
07-Sep
16-Sep
17-Sep
18-Sep
20-Sep
21-Sep
21-Sep
21-Sep

22-Sep
23-Sep
24-Sep
25-5ep
25-Sep
26-Sep
28-Sep
28-Sep
28-Sep
29-Sep
29l30 Sep
30-Sep
30-Sep
03-Oct
04-Oct
04-Oct
05-Oct
06-Oct
08-Oct
09-Oct
15-Oct
16-Oct
17-Oct
25126 Oct
27-Oct
28-Oct
28-Oct
29-Oct
31-Oct
01-Nov
01-Nov
02-Nov
04-Nov
05-Nov
06-Nov

Etgin
Manvers Twp
Keene
Apstey
Wittowdate
Lakefietd
Wittowdate
Toronto
Atliston
Wittowdate
Wittowdate
Mapte
Toronto
Wittowdate
London
Toronto
Pricevilte
Peterborough
Burleigh
Fatts/Lakefietd
Oshawa
Cobourg
Wiltowdate
Toronto
Apsley
Wittowdate
Beaverton
Lloydtown
Coltingwood
Cottingwood
Minesing
Wittowdate
Torqnto
Commanda
Commanda
Commanda
Sheguiandah
Toronto
Manitouwadge
Wittowdate
Witlowdate
King City
Wittowdate
Orittia
Toronto
Wittowdate
Windsor
Essex County
Wittowdate
Wittowdate
Wittowdate
Cambridge
Wittowdale
Toronto
Toronto

Pnocums, SeRvrces & EvrNrs 2003

Meeting with proposed Affitiated Society
Meeting with Affitiated Society
Lang Pioneer Reenactment with 49th Regiment
Burteigh Rd. Hist.Society fundraiser & Book taunch
Meeting with Corporate Sponsor
Stricktand Famity Homecoming, CC Community Mus.
Meeting with Corporate Sponsor
First Partiament Site Meeting
OHS Foundation Meeting
Admin & Finance Committee Meeting
Board of Director's Meeting
Doors Open Vaughan
Campbett House Museum
Meeting with Heritage Partner
Meeting with London Archdiocese
Chitdren's programs - Pioneer Days at BCPV

Old Durham Rd Pioneer Cemetery Ceremony
Christ Church Museum Votunteer Appreciation
Tour of Lakefietd and Burleigh Falts

YDAMG Meeting
Presentation to Cobourg Historical Society
Outreach Subcommittee Meeting
Non-Profit law seminar
Presentation - N. Kawartha Lifetong Learning Centre
Meeting of Web Development Committee
Meeting with Affitiated Society
Ltoydtown Rebetlion Assoc. Statue Unveiting
Presentation - Sheffietd Park Btack Museum
Presentation - C.5. Wilson Centre
CCI Workshop sponsored by OHS and OlvlA

Preservation Subcommittee Meeting
Anniversary Celebrations TO's First Post Office
Presentation - Voyageur Heritage Network
Voyageur Heritage Network AGM

Workshop with Voyageur Heritage Network
Presentation at Centennial Museum
Meeting with Trittium Fdn representative
Meeting with Affitiated Society
Finance Committee Meeting
Archives symposium meeting
Presentation - King Twp Historical Society
Preservation Subcommittee Meeting
Presentation at OAS symposium at OPP Museum
Ontario Heritage Attiance Meeting
Finance Committee Meeting
Workshop at Windsor Museum
Cemetery Tour
Admin & Finance Committee Meeting
Board of Director's Meeting
Ontario History Launch Reception
Meeting with Affitiated Society
Meeting with Heritage Partner
Bata Shoe Museum meeting
Canadian University Art Reception at UofT
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13-Nov
13-Nov
16-Nov
19-Nov
20-Nov
01-Dec
03-Dec
3/4 Dec
05-Dec
06-Dec
08-Dec
11-Dec
14-Dec
17-Dec
19-Dec
19-Dec

Wittowdale
Toronto
Wiltowdate
Toronto
Toronto
Toronto
Willowdate
Wiltowdate
Attiston
Willowdate
Wittowdate
Toronto
Whitby
Toronto
Schomberg
Vandorf

Pnocnams, Senvrces & EvrNrs 2003

OHS Foundation Meeting
First Parliament Site Reception
Cookbook Caper
Meeting with Ontario Heritage Foundation
Ontario Trittium Fdn Great Grants Awards
Education Subcommittee Meeting
Meeting with Heritage Partner
Parks Canada Rental
OHS Foundation Meeting
Ontario Archaeotogical Society Meeting
Women's Cdn Historical Society Luncheon
Cdn Assoc. of Prof. Heritage Consuttants Reception
Whitby LACAC Anniversary Cetebration
Minister of Culture's Reception at OHF
York Pioneers Historical Society Meeting
Museums Committee Meeting

OHS Bomo oF DtREcroRs 2003/04

Jean Murray Cole
Brian Osborne
Chris Oslund
Lydia Ross Alexander
Joe Martin
Penny Potter
Dorie Billich
Jack Cecillon
Donna Davies
Mary Angela Tucker
Gloria Taylor
Marcel Martel
Ross Wallace

President
First Vice President
Second Vice President
Past President
Treasurer
Secretary
Museums Chair
Director
Director
Director
Director
Director
Director
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OHranro Hrsronrcll Socrerv

34 Panrvrrw AvEHue
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416.226.9011


